
Dear CLG member,
Tim James has received confirmation from Dawnus Construction Limited that Heol y Barna road will be fully closed from Monday 26th June 2017 for three weeks.  During this period it will not be possible to pass through the road works outside of hours due to the nature of the works and the risks that it would pose to road users.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Innogy will be erecting ‘Black on Yellow’ signs to inform those currently using the road outside of the closure that access will not be permitted during this period and they will also ask Dawnus to hand out leaflets detailing the closures over the course of the next week.
We would be very grateful if you could use all of the communications channels at your disposal to disseminate this information, especially those of you representing the community councils.  It would be helpful if you could post the message on your Facebook pages, for example, as you have done in the past.

